Citizens State Bank

83-609

RANDOLPH, KANSAS

Nov. 28, 1944

Dr. F. C. Allen Department of Athletics Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you for your letter of the 27th offering me the game at Lawrence December 8th.

I regret very much that I cannot accept this date since I am booked for a game that night which just last Saturday I positively assured the men that I would be on hand for.

May I take this opportunity of assuring you that I am very grateful to you for your kindness in my behalf and sincerely trust that I am worthy of same. I have always enjoyed very much working for yourand your many fine teams.

Will be seeing you at Washburn Monday, Dec. 4.

With kindest personal regards, I remain,

Respectfully yours,

M. C. Oberhelman